
-...,......,...-~----;,; .• ~-----;-7

Published five days a week dUring term by Information and Publications.

Deadline 1200 noon on the day precedmg publicatIOn. Telephone 6673441 (N814. ROSSi.

~

• YORK
~i' UNIVEKSITY

DAILY BULLETIN
!YORKACTIVITIES Monday April 30 - Sunday May 6, 1973 EMERGENCY SERVICES CENTRE - 33331

GENERAL

* YEAR-END ACCOUNTING PROCEDURES - The office of the Chief Accountant wishes to remind the
community of specific deadline dates for the completion of year~end statements. These
dates were circulated on March ·12, 1973, and reference is made in particular to the
following:

1. Expense Advances - An Expense Report is to be submitted to the Accounting Department
by 10: 00 a.m., May 10, 1973, for all advances outstanding at April 30, 1973.

2. Miscellaneous Payroll - An "Authorization of Payment of Temporary Services" form
must be completed and received in the Payroll Office by 5: 00 p.m., May 3, 1973, for all
casual assistants who have rendered service up to and including April 30, 1973. Cheques
will be mailed by May 10, 1973.

3. Supplier's Invoices - Goods or services received in a fiscal year are charged to the
budget appropriation for that year. There is no method by which funds appropriated for
use in one period can be used for prepayment of goods or services or to effect any
carry over into the next. Supplier's invoices for goods or services, which are received
prior to April 30, 1973, will be charged to the current year's budget.
Departments are requested to indicate the date of receipt of all goods or services on
the receiving copy (blue) of the purchase order and submit this copy to the Purchasing
Department immediately after receipt of goods or services. For ·accounts payable against
1972-73 funds the blue copies must be cleared to Purchasing by 10:00 a.m., Thursday,
May 10, 1973.

from May 7 -September 29, 1973:

a.m. - 8:30 p.m.
a.m. - 2:00 p.m.
and the offices are located in the Steacie

Friday

- schedule of hours

8:30
10:00

locals are 2211 or 3563

York Enquiry Service

Monday through
Saturday

Y.E.S. telephone
Science Library.

*

10:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.
12:00 noon - 1:30 p.m.; 4:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

* Tait McKenzie Physical Education Centre - Recreation hours from May 1 - September 15, 1973:

Monday through Friday
Building

; Pool
Saturday &Sunday

Building 1:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.
Pool 2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Squash Courts must be reserved in advance - call local 2243.

Applications for student membership are available at the Ac~ounting Department in the
Temporary Office Building.

I * Computer Services is offering the following schedule of non~credit courses and seminars
for the summer term:

May 8 2:00p.m. Introduction to Computer Services
May 9 " Introduction to Job Control Language
May 10" Remote Job Entry Seminar
May 22-25" Introduction to APL
May 29" JCL for Tape and Disk Files
May 30" APL EZ File System
May 31" APL File 1/0 System
June 5" APL Problem Session
June 7" The Use of APL for Statistics

Abstracts of the courses follow the timetable. The registration in some courses is
limited, so interested persons should call Mrs. Rebecca Cheung (local 2318; ROOll1 Tl06,
Steacie Science Library). For more information on the courses call either Richard
Levine or Don Kellet at local 6309.
In addition to the courses noted, Computer Services has a library of video tape courses,
and in particular a set of 12 tapes on the FORTRAN language which were created with the
novice programmer in mind. The complete list of tapes available is in the computer
services User's Manual. To view these tapes,· contact Miss Diane Huybers (local 6309;
Room 102G, Steacie Science Library.

-continued
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9:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Closed

9:00 a.m. - 7:30 p.m.*
9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p••.
Closed

only from 4:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

9:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Closed

9:00 a.m. - 7:30 p.m.
9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Closed

GENERAL· (cont' d.)

* York Bookstore hours - from May 1 - August:

May 1 - 5 Tuesday - Thursday
Friday
Saturday

May 7 - 12 Monday - Thursday
Friday
Saturday
*Clerk service for Textbooks

May 14 - 19 Monday - Thursday
Friday
Saturday

May 22 - 26 Tuesday - Thursday
Friday
Saturday

After May 28 Monday - Friday
Saturday

9:00 a.m.
Closed

4:30 p.m.

Glendon Bookstore hours -

May &June Monday &Thursday
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday
Saturday

July &August Monday - Friday
Saturday

9:30 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Closed

9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Closed

*

*

.*

York's Centre for Continuing Education, in cooperation with the Ministry of Education,
the Ontario Association of Educational Administrative Officials, the Ontario Educational
Association, the Ontario Institute for Studies in Education and the Ontario Teachers'
Federation, will seek answers to questions on "Educational Accountability: Who is
Responsible? For what? To whom? How is it Achieved?" at the conference on Educational
Accountability to be held May 3, 4 and 5 on the York campus. Through presentation,
discussions, and workshops, the conference will facilitate the sharing of information
on what has been done as well as what can be done to achieve educational accountability.
Speakers, including A.G. Gillispie, Director and Secretary-Treasurer of the Metro
Toronto School Board, and Malcolm Taylor, Professor of Public Administration (York), will
talk on such topics as "Accountability - A Global View" and "Society's Costs and the
Effectiveness of Education". Dr. Leon Lessinger, Dean of the College of Education at the
University of Southern Carolina, will deliver the feature address on "Accountability
and Humanism". Interested persons can contact the Centre at· local 2505 for further
information.

The Centre for Continuing Education and the Department of Psychological Services will
offer a conference on "Family Lifetl

, May 11 and 12. Designed for people working in the
field of Family Life Education who are concerned about guidelines for operating a local
Family Life Centre and training voluntary staff for that Centre, the conference will
feature workshop sessions on subjects such as separation agreements, lay counsellor
training, family life education in school and the community, communication and sexuality,
and social service field training. A public lecture will be given at 8:00 p.m. on
Friday, May 11 entitled "The Community Helping Itself", in Room L, Curtis Lecture Halls ­
admdssion will be $1.00. For further information on the conference, call the Centre at
local 2525.

The,Institute for Behavioural Research will be expanding its offerings this summer to
include eight half-courses. These carry full credit through the Faculty of Graduate
Studies. They are open to qualified students throughout Canada and to others upon
permission of the Faculty of Graduate Studies. The Courses are approximately three
weeks in length and are as follows: Social Survey Sampling; Survey Research Design and

F Analysis; Quantitative Methods in the Social and Environmental and Social Sciences;
'~,~tistics for the Social Sciences; Social Measurement and Social Indicators; Problems

of Comparative Analysis; and Regional Analysis. For further information contact Mrs.
.Ma;gda Davey, Admissions Officer, Faculty of Graduate Studies.
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GENERAL

* VICTORIA DAY HOLIDAY -

University Offices

Scott Library

Steacie Science Library

Leslie Frost Library

Osgoode Hall Law Library

Proctor Field House

Computer Services

Tait McKenzie Building

closed Monday, May 21

" " "
" " "
" " "
" " "
" " "
" " "

closed all weekend (Sat. ,Sun. ,Mon.)

* 1973-74 Parking Decals will be available at the Parking Office, Temporary Office Building,
on Tuesday, May 1. Application forms may also be obtained at the Main Gatehouse. Faculty
and staff are requested to submit applications as soon as possible. Fees for 1973-74
are as follows:

Annual Reserved $75.00
Annual Unreserved $25.00
Sessional Decal $ 5.00 per course
Motorcycles $ 2.00
Registration is free allowing parking in designated peripheral
lot only on payment of daily fee of 50~.

Fees may be paid in cash at the Accounting Office, Temporary Office Building, or
arrangements can be made for the appropriate payroll deduction for full-time employees.
As parking decals cannot be issued to persons having outstanding violations, applicants
are urged to take action to resolve these as soon as possible to facilitate the prompt
issuing of new decals. 1973-74 Parking Decals will be valid from May 1, 1973 to April
30, 1974.

* YEAR-END ACCOUNTING PROCEDURES - The Office of the Chief Accountant wishes to remind the
community of specific deadline dates for the completion of year-end statements. These
dates were circulated on March 12, 1973, and reference is made iJlparticulart_o_thJL ..~ _

1-------rOlTow1ng:------ ---------~------ ---.-.---- -- -
1. Expense Advances - An Expense Report is to be submitted to the Accounting Department
by 10:00 a.m., May 10, 1973, for all advances outstanding at April 30, 1973.
2. Miscellaneous Payroll - An "Authorization of Payment of Temporary Services" form must
be completed and received in the Payroll Office by 5:00 p.m., May 3, 1973, for all casual
assistants who have rendered service up to and including April 30, 1973. Cheques will
be mailed by May 10, 1973. •
3. Suppliers' Invoices - Goods or services received in a fiscal year are charged to the
budget appropriation for that year. There is no method by which funds appropriated for
use in one period can be used for prepayment of goods or services or to effect any carry
over into the next. Suppliers' invoices for goods or services, which are received prior
to April 30, 1973, will be charged to the current year's budget.
Departments are requested to indicate the date of receipt of all goods or services on the
receiving copy (blue) of the purchase order and submit this copy to the Purchasing
Department immediately after receipt of goods· or services. For accounts payable against
1972-73 funds the blue copies must be cleared to Purchasing by 10:00 a.m., May 10, 1973.-

A unique opportunity for aspiring writers to meet the editors of some of Canada's leading
publications is being offered by York's Centre for Continuing Education. The May l2-July
,28 course will feature ten magazine and publishing editors individually discussing their
publishing requirements, subject matter in demand, payment fees, contract conditions, and
reasons for accepting or rejecting fiction, non-fiction, pOetry or technical articles.
The editors are: Mike Hanlon, Editor of Canadian MagaZine; Doris Anderson, Editor of
Chatelaine; John Robert Colombo, Editor of the Tamarack Review; Val Clery, Editor of
Books in Canada; George Jonas, Script Editor at the C.B.C.; John Newlove, Senior Editor
at McClelland and Stewart; Joe Rosenblatt, Editor of Dialog; Ted Earle, former Editor
of Marketing Magazine; John MacFarlane, Editor of Toronto Life; and Tim Inkster, Editor
ofPorcepic Press. The ten-session course will take place on the Glendon campus; for
,further information contact the Centre at local 2502.

"

""d
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Thursday

1:30 p.m. - Special Meeting of the Senate - due to space limitations, tickets must be obtained
from Room N945, the Ross Building - Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - practice; open to all interested faculty, staff and students - for
location call either Colin Campbell (2203) or George Dunn (3767)

Saturday

10:00 a.m. - Recreational Soccer - all interested persons welcome; for further information
contact D. Hathaway at local 2412 - field adjacent to the Tait McKenzie Building

GENERAL

* Recreational Swimming will be cancelled on Saturday, May 5 and Sunday, May 6 due to
the High School Water Polo Clinic.

* York's Centre for Continuing Education and the Department of Psychological Services will
offer a conference on "Family Life", May 11 and 12. Designed for people working in the
field of Family Life Education who are concerned about guidelines for operating a local
Family Life Centre and training voluntary staff for that Centre, the conference will
feature woekshop sessions on subjects such as separation agreements, lay counsellor
training, family life education in school and the community, communication and
sexuality, and social service field training. Also featured as part of the conference
is an open lecture, "The Community Helping Itself", to be given on Friday, May 11 at
8:00 p.m. in Room L of the Curtis Lecture Halls - admission $1.00. For further information
call the Centre at local 2525.

* The York University Staff Association is accepting nominations from the general
membership for both the Negotiating Committee and the Nominating Committee. The Executive
has received the name of Sue Bellan for the Negotiating Committee, and any further names
for either committee should be directed to Jean Drake (Chairperson, Nominating Committee),
Room N4l6, the Ross Building, no later than' Wednesday, May 9.

- schedule of hours from May 7 to September 29, 1973:

Friday 8:30 a.m. - 8:30 p.m.
10:00 a.m. ~ 2:00 p.m.

locals are 2211 or 3563 and the offices are located in the Steacie

York Enquiry Service

Monday through
Saturday

Y.E.S. telephone
Science Library.

*

* At its meeting.on April 9, 1973, the Board of Governors approved Senate's recommendation
concerning the establishment of Departments and a Division of Interdisciplinary Studies
in the Faculty of Fine Arts. Formerly known as 'Programs', Departments of Dance, Film,
Music, Theatre and Visual Arts will be headed by Chairman, previously called 'Directors'.

* A week-long Human Relations Laboratory for people wanting to understand more about
themselves and others is being offered by the Centre for Continuing Education. Under the
direction of psychotherapist Dr. Paul Vereshack, participants will learn to improve
inter-personal skills, become more open in their relationships and more authentic in
their behaviour. The lab will be held May 27 - June 2 at the Terra Cotta Inn. Limited
to fourteen participants, it is aimed at men and women in business, industry,
government and other organizations which serve the community, and at individuals with ~o

organizational training. Further information may be obtained by calling the Centre at
local 2526.
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5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - practice; for location call either Colin Campbell at 667-2203 or George
Dunn at 667-3767

Tuesday

2:00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "Introduction to Computer Services" a presentation of
facilities available at York; all interested persons <ore welcome to attend the seminars given
by Computer Services this month - for further information call Mrs. R. Cheung at 667-2318

7:00 p.m. - Green Bush Inn - general annaul meeting - Committee Room (215), Founders College

Wednesday

2:00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "Introduction to Job Control Language" a working knOWledge
of some computer languages would be useful, but not necessary - for further information call
Mrs. R. Cheung at 667-2318

2:00 p.m. - Public Lecture - [Graduate Studies] "Energy Change Mechanisms in C02 Glow Discharge
Lasers" by Malcolm C. Gower, candidate for Ph.D. degree - Room 317, Petrie Science Building

Thursday

10:00 a.m. - .5:00 p.m. - Conference on Social Science Data and Information Resources - [Institute for
Behavioural Research] first day of a two-day conference designed to familiarize the Canadian
social science community with established sources of data and information relevant to their
research and teaching needs; there is no registration fee and interested members of the York
community are welcome - for further information contact either the conference office (667-3098)
or Marla Buchanan, Administrative Assistant (667-3026) -
10:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon - "Sources of Survey Data on the Attitudes and Behaviour of Canadian

Populations" - Tom Atkinson, The Canadian Attitude and Behaviour Archive, Data Bank, Institute
for Behavioural Research, York; Jacques Brazeau, Centre de Sondage, ,University of Montreal; John
DeVries, Social Science Data Archive, Department of Sociology, Carleton University; and Gerry
Dobbins, Data Library, Computing Centre, University of British Columbia

1:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. - "Cross-National and Cross-Cultural Data Resources in North America" ­
Michael Stevenson, Cross-National/Cross-Cultural Archive, Data Bank, I.B.R., York; Robert
Beattie, The International Relations Archive, Inter-University Consortium for Political Research,
University of Michigan; and Frank Jones, Comparative Industrial Societies Program, Data Bank,
MdMaster University

3:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - "Non-Canadian Data Archives" - M. Kent Jennings, The Inter-University
Consortium for Political Research, University of Michigan; Fred Schindeler, The Roper Public
Opinion Research Centre and International Survey Library Association, Williams College; and
Klaus Allerback, Zentralarchiv, University of Cologne - all sessions in Room E, Stedman Lecture Halls

2: 00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "Remote Job Entry" - for further information call Mrs. R.
Cheung at local 2318

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - see Monday's listing at 2:00 p.m.

FrJ.day

10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. - Conference on Social Science Data and Information Resources - continued:
10:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon - "Canadian Census Data Resources" - John Stinson, Census Users Enquiry

Service, Census Division, Statistics Canada; Martin Podehl, Geocoding (GRDSR) System, Census
Division, Statistics Canada; and Tom Atkinson, York

1:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. - "Canadian Information Systems in the Social Sciences" - Hugh Lawford,
The QUIC/LAW System, Faculty of Law, Queen's University; John Meisel, The Social Sciences Data
Clearinghouse, Social Science Research Council, Ottawa; and Tom Atkinson, York

3:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - "The Canadian Consortium for Social Research (CCSR)" - A presentation
and discussion of current plans for an association of Canadian universities, governmental
agencies and other organizations designed to improve access to existing data resources.

- all sessions will take place in Room E, Stedman Lecture Halls

2:00 p.m. - Public Lecture - [Graduate Studies] "Interaction of C02 Laser Radiation with Solids" by
Joseph N. Gonsalves, candidate for Ph.D. degree - Room 317, Petrie Science Building

8:00 p.m. - Family Life Conference - [Centre for Continuing Education, Psychological Services] "The
Community Helping Itsel~' - a public lecture which is part of a two-day conference to gather
ideas, needs and input from both the lay and professional community in the area of "Family ­
Life"; for further information call the Centre at 667-2525 - admission to this lecture is $1.00 ­
Room L, Curtis Lecture Halls

Saturday

10:00 a.m. - Recreational Soccer - all interested persons - whether experienced or inexperienced - are
welcome to participate; for further information contact D. Hathaway at 667-2412 - field adjacent
to the Tait McKenzie Building

'j

'~

',J
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Tuesday

2:00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "Introduction to Computer Services" a presentation of
of facili ties available at York - for further information call Mrs. R. Cheung at 2318

7:00 p.m. - Green Bush Inn - general annual meeting - Committee Room (215), Founders College

Wednesday

12:00 noon - 2:.00 p.m. - Demonstration/Workshop - [Student Services Community] "Communication
Processes in Organizations" with Mrs. M.Elizabeth Smith (Centre for Continuing Education)
and Professor R.J. Burke (Faculty of Administrative Studies); persons interested in
attending are requested to be prompt to allow the workshop to start on schedule - for
further information call Lucie Cantrell at 2241 - sandwiches and bar provided - Senior
Common Room (101), Vanier College

2: 00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "Introduction to Job Control Language" a working
knowledge of some computer languages would be useful, but not necessary - for further
information call Mrs. R. Cheung at 2318

2:00 p.m. - Public Lecture - [Graduate Studies] "Energy Change Mechanisms in CO2 Glow Discharge
Lagers" by Malcolm C. Gower, candidate for Ph.D. degree - Room 317, Petrie Science Bldg.

GENERAL

*

*

*

*

The Division of Executive Development (Faculty of Administrative Studies) is presenting a
two-week residential seminar from May 6 - 18. The York Professional Management Institute
is designed to assist practising managers in broadening their exposure to new ideas and
to develop the managerial abilities essential to the continued successful performance of
both the individual and his organization.
Guest speakers include: Mr. David B. Archer, President, Ontario Federation of Labour;
Mr. Andre Bisson, General Manager - Quebec Region, Bank of Nova Scotia; and Mr. Harry J.
Boyle, Vice-Chairman, Canadian Radio-Television Commission. For further information call
local 2386 or 2432.

Submarine Sandwiches (made and sold by students) are being sold from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
in the Pizza Pit, Central Square, the Ross Building.

Lifeguards - with Bronze - are required at Glendon College for the months of July and
August. For further information contact Anne O'Byrne, Assistant Director, Department of
Athletics at 487-6151.

Students, coaches and teachers from all over North America will participate in eleven sports
seminars offered this summer by York's Department of Physical Education and Athletics.
This year's summer program has been expanded to include seminars on athletic injuries,
badminton, basketball, rugger, swimming, and table tennis, as well as the usual seminars
on gymnastics, hockey, modern gymnastics, volleyball and dance. These seminars are also
open to any member of the York community - for further information and brochures, call
the sports seminar office at local 3529.

STAFF POSITIONS: The following vacancies are available to candidates from within the
University community. For further information call Personnel Services.

Faculty of Arts (Office of the Dean) - Recording Secretary (grade 5)

Student Awards Records Clerk (grade 3)

Accounting - Cashier (grade 3)

Accounting - Data Control Clerk (grade 3)

local

"
"
"

2510

"
3473

"
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10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Conference on Social Science Data and Information Resources ­
[Institute for Behavioural Research] first day of a two-day conference designed to
familiarize the Canadian social science community with established sources of data and
information relevant to their research and teaching needs; there is no registration fee
and interested members of the York community are welcome - for further information contact
either the conference office (local 3098) or Marla Buchanan, Administrative Assistant
(local 3026) - all sessions will be held in Room E, Stedman Lecture Halls -
10:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon - "Sources of Survey Data on the Attitudes and Behaviour of

Canadian Populations" - Tom Atkinson, The Canadian Attitude and Behaviour Archive, Data
Bank, 1. B.R., York; Jacques Brazeau, Centre de. Sondage, Universi ty of Montreal; John
DeVries, Social Science Data Archive, Department of Sociology, Carleton University; and
Gerry Dobbins, Data Library, Computing Centre, University of British Columbia

1:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. - "Cross-National and Cross-Cultural Data Resources in North
America" - Michael Stevenson, Cross-National/Cross-Cultural Archive, Data Bank, 1.B.R.,
York; Robert Beattie, The International Relations Archive, Inter-University Consortium
for Political Research, University of Michigan; and Frank Jones, Comparative Industrial
Societies Program, Data Bank, McMaster University

3:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - "Non-Canadian Data Archives" - M. Kent Jennings, The Inter­
University Consortium for Political Research, University of Michigan; Fred Schindeler,
The Roper Public Opinion Research Centre and International Survey Library Association,
Williams College; and Klaus Allerback, Zentralarchiv, University of Cologne

1:30 p.m. - Special Meeting of the Senate - to continue consideration of agenda items which
were circulated for the April 26 meeting - due to space limitation, tickets must be
obtained from Room S945, the Ross Building - Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building

2:00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "Remote Job Entry" - for further.information call
Mrs. R. Cheung at local 2318

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - practice; for location call either Colin Campbell (2203) or
George Dunn (3767)

Friday

10 :,00 a.m. - 5: 00 p.m. - Conference on Social Science Data and Information Resources - [1. B.R.]
continued - all sessions will be held in Room E, Stedman Lecture Halls -
10:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon - "Canadian Census Data Resources" - John Stinson, Census Users

Enquiry Service, Census Division, Statistics Canada; Martin Podehl, Geocoding (GRDSR)
System, Census Division, Statistics Canada; and Tom Atkinson, I.B.R., York

1: 00 p.m.':" 3: 00 p.m. - "Canadian Information Systems in the Social Sciences" - Hugh
Lawford, the QUIC/LAW System, Faculty of Law, Queen's University; John Meisel, The
Social Sciences Clearinghouse, Social Science Research Council, Ottawa; and Tom
Atkinson, I.B.R., York

3:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - "The Canadian Consortium for Social Research (CCSR)" - A
presentation and discussion of current plans for an association of Canadian universi ties,
governmental agencies and other organizations designed to improve access to existing
data resources.

2:00 p.m. - Public Lecture - [Graduate Studies] "Interaction of C02 Laser Radiation with Solids"
by Joseph N. Gonsalves, candidate for Ph. D. degree - R90m 317, Petrie Science Building

8:00 p.m. - Family Life Conference - [Centre for Continuing Education, Psychological Services]
"The Community Helping Itself" a public lecture which is part of a two-day conference to
gather ideas, needs and input from both the lay and professional community in the area
of "Family Life"; for further information call the Centre at local 2525 - admission to
this lecture is $1. 00 - Room L, Curtis Lecture Halls

Saturday

1O:~0., - . a.m. - Recreational Soccer - all interested persons (whether experienced or inexperienced)
are welcome to participate; for further information contact D. Hathaway at local 2412 ­
field adjacent to the Tait McKenzie Building

- continued
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*
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John Herbert, author of Fortune and Men's Eyes, and Gwen MacEven, novelist, poet and
Governor-General's Award winner, are among the writers who will conduct workshop sessions
at the "Writers' Workshop" to be held by the Centre for Continuing Education from July
30 to August 10. Also teaching will be Elizabeth Salter, mystery writer and biographer
of Dame Edith Sitwell. Miss Salter's latest biography, Daisy Bates, is being filmed
shortly, and will star Katherine Hepburn.
Aspiring wri ters wi 11 have the opportunity to study with professionals in the fields of
fiction, non-fiction, poetry and drama. Workshop leaders will offer technical and
creative direction, giving practical suggestions to students in workshop sessions, evening
lectures and readings. In daytime sessions, leaders will discuss and criticize students'
manuscripts and be available for private conferences with individuals.
Novelist and creative writing teacher Gerald Lampert, who is also Coordinating Director
of the League of Canadian Poets, will be coordinator for the "Writers' Workshop". Other
staff will include: poet Joe Rosenblatt; author Austin Clarke; freelance journalists
David Collins and Marq de Villiers; novelist and features writer Alice Denham; playwright
Harvey Markowi tz; and novelist Martin Myers.
For further information and a brochure, interested persons can contact the Centre at local
2526.

The Bookstore is actively engaged in preparing the ceremonial robes inventory for the
Convocations which commence Saturday, June 2. If any office or individual is holding
gowns, hoods or caps from the robe storage stocks, please return them to Mrs. Joyce
Noell or Mr. P. Brunner, Central Square Bookstore (the Ross Building) - telephone 3811.

The York Pool will be closed for cleaning from Sunday, May 13 (in the evening) until
Thursday, May 17 at noon.

Due to a lack of response from the York community, the proposed golf tournament will not
be held this year.

The Faculty of Science will run its program of weekly stargazing evenings at the
Observatory, Petrie Science Building, again this summer. They will be held every
Wednesday evening, commencing May 16, and will continue until mid-October. The starting
time for each evening will be one-half hour after dusk (the program lasts for two hours).
Hours will be listed in the Daily Bulletin - for further information contact Dr. K.A.
Innanen at local 3850.

The "APL 5 User's Conference" will be held on May 15-18 at the Inn on the Park in Toronto.
The theme of the conference is 'Applications of the APL Language in Education and
Business'. Interested members of the York community may obtain further information from
Don Kellett, York Computer Services, at local 6309.

Lifeguards ~ with Bronze - are required at Glendon College for the months of July and
August. Contact Anne O'Byrne, Assistant Director, Department of Athletics at 487-6151.

Conference Listing for York University: held at York &Glendon for the month of May -
- May 10 - 12; Conference on Learning Disabilities - 200 participants (125 in residence)

May 15 - 18; The Genetics Society of Canada ~ 200 participants (150 in residence)
May 18 - 20; Association of Chairmen of English of Ontario - 300 participants in residence
May 20 - 27; Canadian Society for Asian Studies - 100 participants in re.sidence
May 24 - 27; United Church of Canada - Toronto Conference - 400 participants (300 in

residence)
- May 27 - June 3; Ontario Secondary Schools Student Union - 800 participants in residence
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Tuesday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - [Physical Education] all faculty, staff
and students who hold a summer athletic membership are welcome to participate - the
lessons will take place every Tuesday and Thursday until May 31 - running shoes are
required, raquets and balls will be provided - for further information call Dave Smith
at 667-3529 - Main Gymnasium, Tait McKenzie Building

2:00 p.m. - Public Lecture - [Graduate Studies] "Objective Analysis of Surface Pressure and
Wind Fields for Lake Ontario" by James R. Salmon, candidate for Master of Science degree ­
Room 317, Petrie Science Building

Wednesday

9:00 a.m. - Annual Meeting of the Genetics Society of Canada - first day of a three-day
conference to be held at the York campus - included in the conference are the following
symposia: "Advances in Human Cytogenics", Chairman - Dr. J.L.Hamerton, Department of
Genetics, Health Sciences Centre, Winnipeg; "Mutagenesis Workshop", Chairman - Dr.J.A.
Heddle, Department of Biology, York; "Ethical and Legal Implications of Advances in
Human Genetics", Chairman - Dr. L. Siminovitch, Department of Medical Genetics, University
of Toronto; and James G. Horsfall, Samuel W. Johnson Scientist, The Connecticutt
Agricultural Experiment Station, New Haven, will give the 'Annual Invited Lecture' on
"Genetic Vulnerability of Crops" - the conference is open to participants only - for
further information contact Dr. P.B. Moens (Chairman, Local Organizing Committee),
Department of Biology, York, at 667-2319.

7:30 p.m. - Ontario Federation of Students, Annual General Meeting - [C.Y.S.F.] first day of
a seven-day conference being held at the York campus - there will be panel discussions
and debates on the following topics: "The National Question: the Canadianization of
Post-Secondary Education"; "Voluntary Associations in the Post-Secondary Community";
"Financing of Post-Secondary Education: How It Works"; and "Student Aid and Accessibility"
- persons interested in attending the conference are asked to call the Student Council
Office (667-2515) for further information

9:00 p.m. - 11:00 p.m. - Stargazing - the Faculty of Science is running its weekly two-hour
program again this summer until mid-October; no reservations are required - all interested
persons are welcome to attend - Twin Astronomical Observatories, Petrie Science Building

Thursday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - see Tuesday's listing at 12:15 p.m.

Saturday

10:00 a.m. - Recreational Soccer - all interested persons - whether experienced or
inexperienced - are welcome to participate; for further information contact D. Hathaway
at 667-2412 - field adjacent to the Tait McKenzie Building

COURSES, CONFERENCES, SEMINARS:

*

*

York Professional Management Institute - May 6-18 - presented by the Division of Executive
Development (Faculty of Administrative Studies), this residential seminar is designed to
assist practising managers in broadening their exposure to new ideas and to develop
managerial abilities essential to the continued successful performance of both the
individual and his organization. Guest speakers include: Mr. David B. Archer, President,
Ontario Federation of Labour; Mr. Andre Bisson, General Manager - Quebec Region, Bank of
Nova Scotia; and Mr. Harry J. Boyle, Vice-Chairman, Canadian Radio-Television Commission.
For further information contact either 667-2386 or 667-2432.

Meet the Editors - May 12 - July 28 - a course presented by the Centre for Continuing
Education. The editors are: Mike Hanlon, Editor of Canadian Magazine; Doris Anderson,
Edd.tor of Chatelaine; John Robert Colombo, Editor of the Tama~~~j( Review; Val Clery,
Editor of Books in Canada; George Jonas, Script Editor at the C.B.C.; John Newlove, Senior
Editor at McClelland and Stewart; Joe Rosenblatt, Editor of Dialog; Ted Earle, former
Editor of Marketing Magazine; John MacFarlane, Editor of Toronto Life; and Tim Inkster,
Edi tor of i>'OrCepu"Press:--the ten-session course will take place at the Glendon campus;
for further information contact the Centre at 667-2502.
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Tuesday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - [Physical Education] all faculty, staff and students
who hold a summer athletic membership are welcome to participate - the lessons will take place every
Tuesday and Thursday until May 31 - running shoes are required, racquets and balls will be provided
- for further information call Dave Smith at 3529 - Main Gym, Tait McKenzie Building

2:00 p.m. - Public Lecture - [Graduate Studies] "Objective Analysis of Surface Pressure and Wind Fields
for Lake Ontario" by James R. Salmon, candidate for Master of Science degree - Room 317, Petrie
Science Building

Wednesday

9:00 a.m. - Annual Meeting of the Genetics Society of Canada - first day of a three-day conference to be
held at the York campus - included in the conference are the following symposia: "Advances in
Human Cytogenics", Chairman - Dr. J.L. Hamerton, Department of Genetics, Health Sciences Centre,
Winnipeg; "Mutagenesis Workshop", Chairman - Dr. J.A. Heddle, Department of Biology, York; "Ethical
and Legal Implications of Advances in Human Genetics", Chairman - Dr. L. Siminovitch, Department of
Medical Genetics, University of Toronto; and James G. Horsfall, Samuel W. Johnson Scientist, the
Connecticutt Agricultural Experiment Station, New Haven, will give the 'Annual Invited Lecture' on
"Genetic Vulnerability of Crops" - the conference is open to registered participants only - for
further information contact Dr. P.B. Moens (Chairman, Local Organizing Committee), Department of
Biology, York, at local 2319

7:30 p.m. - Ontario Federation of Students, Annual General Meeting - [C.Y.S.F.] first day of a seven-day
conference being held at the York campus - there will be panel discussions and debates on the
following topics: "The National Question: the Canadianization of Post-Secondary Education";
"Voluntary Associations in the Pos t-Secondary Community"; "Financing of Post-Secondary Education:
How It Works"; and "Student Aid and Accessibility" - persons interested in attending the conference
are asked to call the Student Council Office at local 2515 for further information

8:45 p.m. - 10:45 p.m. - Stargazing - all interested persons welcome; no reservations necessary - Twin
Astronomical Observatories, Petrie Science Building

GENERAL

* CONVOCATIONS 1973

June 2 10:30 a.m. - Atkinson College - Colonel C.P. Stacey, O.B.E., C.D., will receive the
honorary Doctor of Laws Degree. Colonel Stacey, eminent historian, is a distinguished
scholar in the field of military affairs, particularly Canadian military history. Professor
of History at the University of Toronto since 1960, Colonel Stacey was named University
Professor at that University in January of this year - he is the fifth person to receive that
title. Colonel Stacey received a Governor-Genera1's Award for The Canadian Army 1939-45, An
Official History Summery (1948). In 1972, for his book, Arms, Men and Governments (1970),
he was awarded the A1bert P. Corey Prize in Canadian Relations jointly by the Canadian and
American Historical Associations. Colonel Stacey will deliver the convocation address.

2:30 p.m. - Glendon College - Mr. Pierre Juneau will receive the honorary Doctor of Laws
degree. Mr. Juneau, Chairman of the Canadian Radio-Television Commission since 1968, has
played a major role in stimulating the creative development of the Canadian radio and
television system. Active in a number of educational, religious, social and cultural
organizations, such as the Canadian Association for Adult Education and L'Institut canadien
des affaires pub1iques. Mr. Juneau was also a member of the Task Force established by the
Cabinet to recommend policy on space satellites. Mr. Juneau will deliver the convocation
address.

June 7 2:30 p.m. - Founders and Vanier Colleges - Professor Robertson Davies will receive the
honorary Doctor of Letters degree, and Dr. Gerald P. Cosgrave will receive the honorary
Doctor of Laws degree.
Canadian playwright and novelist Robertson Davies is Master of Massey College, University of
Toronto. A professor of English at the University of Toronto, he is also Vice-President of
the Kingston Whig-Standard and a Senator of the Stratford Shakespearean Festival. Winner of
a 1973 Governor-General's Award for Fiction, Professor Davies is the Author of the novels,
The Diary of Samuel Marchbanks, Fifth Business and The Manticore. His plays include A Jig for
the Gypsy, Eros at Breakfast and Fortune, My Foe, which was awarded the trophy for the best
Canadian play in the 1949 Dominion Drama Festival. In 1972, he was named Companion of the
Order of Canada. Professor Davies will give the convocation address.
Dr. Gera1d P. Cosgrave has made a significant contribution to the field of vocational and
professional counselling. Since 1965, as Director of the Counselling Foundation of Canada,
Dr. Cosgrave has channelled funds into the area of vocational counselling. Author of more
than fifty articles, reports and papers on such subjects as occupational and vocational
counselling, Dr. Cosgrave for the past ten years has worked at York's Psychological Services
Department.

- continued
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CONVOCATIONS 1973 (continued)-
June 8 - 10:00 a.m. - Winters and McLaughlin Colleges - Mr. T.H.B. Symons will receive the honorary

Doctor of Laws degree. Professor Thomas Symons, past and founding President of Trent
University, is currently Chairman of the A.U.C.C. Commission on Canadian Studies. He is a
founding member of the National Commission for Friendly Relations wi~h Overseas Students (now
the Canadian Bureau for International Education), the Editorial Board for Journal of
Canadian Studies and the Canadian Society for the Abolition of the Death Penalty. Professor
Symons served as Chairman of the Ministerial Commission of Enquiry into French Language
Secondary Education in Ontario and as Vice-President of the Indian-Eskimo Association of
Canada. He was a member of the Research Committee commissioned to undertake the preparation
of a study on Native Rights in Canada (published in 1970) by the National Indian Brotherhood,
the Canadian Metis Society and the Indian-Eskimo Association of Canada. Mr. Symons will give
the convocation address.

2:30 p.m. - Bethune, Calumet and Stong Colleges - Mr. Allan G. Burton and Mrs. Adelaide
Marriott will each receive the honorary Doctor of Laws degree.
Mr. Allan G. Burton is Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Simpson's Limited and subsidiary
companies. A member of the Board of Directors of numerous Toronto companies, Mr. Burton has
also served as Chairman of the United Appeal of Metro Toronto (1961) and as President of
the Metropolitan Toronto Industrial Commission (1967-70). Mr. Burton will give the
convocation address.
The development of artistic and creative handicrafts in Canada is largely due to the dedication
and leadership of Mrs. Adelaide MacDonald Marriott, founder and moving spirit behind the
Canadian Guild of Crafts (Ontario). Presently she is Honorary President of the Canadian Guild
of Crafts (Ontario) and Honorary Vice-President of the National Canadian Guild of Crafts.
Along with her involvement with Canadian crafts, Mrs. Marriott also worked on the executive
of Canadian U.N.E.S.C.O. in the early years and for her work in the Conference of the Arts,
she was awarded a Centennial Medal.

2:30 p.m. - Graduate Studies - Mr. Maurice Strong will receive the honorary Doctor of Laws
degree. Mr. Strong, Under-Secretary General of the United Nations Secretariat and Secretary­
General of the United Nations Conference on the Human Environment, has made a great
contribution to public and business life in Canada. In 1966, Mr. Strong resigned all his
business positions to accept an appointment as Director General of the Federal Government's
External Aid Office, which was later named the Canadian International Development Agency
(C.I.D.A.). The title of Under-Secretary General of the United Nations is the highest rank
ever held by a Canadian. Mr. Strong will deliver the convocation address.

- 2:30 p.m. - Osgoode Hall Law School - Professor John Willis will receive the honorary Doctor
of Laws degree. Professor Willis, presently a Professor of Law at Dalhousie University, has
served with distinction at a variety of law schools, including Osgoode Hall Law School, the
University of Toronto and the University of British Columbia. Primarily known as agent
provocateur, Professor Willis is widely regarded as the "Grand old man" of Canadian legal
education, a most provocative teacher ffild public commentator, and a person of great
influence in the formative years of Canadian legal thinking, especially in the area of
public law. Professor Willis will give the convocation address.

* VICTORIA DAY HOLIDAY - Monday, May 21

University Offices closed Monday, May 21

Scott Library " " "
Steacie Science Library " " "
Leslie Frost Library " " "
Osgoode Hall Law Library " " "
York and Glendon Bookstores " " "
Proctor Field House " " "
Computer Services " " "
Tait McKenzie Building closed all weekend, also Monday, May 21

*

*

*

The Department of Physical Plant has revised the operating schedule of building ventilation equipment
in keeping with summer hours, and the reduced use of academic and dining facilities. The community
is asked to make all arrangements ,for the use of academic space through the Classroom Allocation
Officer, Department of University Facilities and for the use of dining facilities through the
Conference Manager, Ancillary Services.
By following this procedure, the Department of Physical Plant is routinely notified of the need to
alter equipment operating schedules to suit the special use of these facilities. In this way, satisfactory
service will be provided while plant operating costs are maintained at a minimum.

Student Records, now organized as a section of the Office of the Assistant to the President, and
responsible to Mr. H.S. Lee, has bee relocated as follows:

Room T138, Steacie Science Library

Telephone enquiries may be made as follows:

Student Records 2500, 2253
Student Status 2500, 2253
Student Transcripts 3874

SEARCH COMMITTEE FOR A NEW PRESIDENT - Is there someone you, as a member of the York community, would
like to nominate for President of York? Under the procedures for the search for a new President
approved by the Senate and the Board of Governors, "the Search Committee shall solicit and receive
from the University community suggestions as to candidates for the office of President". Plea~e send
suggestions to: Search Committee

clo Secretary of the University
S945, the Ross Building
York Campus
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12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - Main Gymnasium, Tait McKenzie Building

2:00 p.m. - Physics Seminar - "Uses of ERTS Imagery: Applications in Studies of Geology,
Hydrology, Forestry, Soil Science, Permafrost and Terrain" by six representatives of
the Canadian Centre for Remote Sensing at Guelph - Room 317, Petrie Science Building

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - practice; note - practices will take place each Monday and Thursday
except for Monday, May 21; due to the Victoria Day holiday, the Cricket Club will meet
on Tuesday and Thursday next week - for location call either Colin Campbell (2203) or
George Dunn (3767)

Friday

8:00 p.m. - Association of Chairmen of English of Ontario - first day of a three-day
conference on "The Survival of Literacy", a joint presentation of the Association of
Chairmen of Department of English of Ontario Universities and the Ontario Council of
Teachers of English; all interested members of the York community are invited to attend ­
for further information and locations of the seminars (the conference will be held on
the Glendon campus) contact Jean Rees, Glendon English Department, at 487-6175 - the
conference will open tonight with greetings from Principal Tucker; the keynote address,
"Picking up the Thread", will be given by George Whalley, Queen's University - the opening
session will be chaired by Joseph Gold of Waterloo University, President of A.C.E.

Saturday

10:00 a.m. - Recreational Soccer - field adjacent to the Tait McKenzie Building

10: 00 a.m. - Association of Chairmen of English of Ontario - continued:
10:00 a.m. - Chairman - Richard Handscombe, past President of O.C.T.E. and a member of

A.C.E.
Speakers - "English: An Obsolete Industry?" by F.E.L. Priestley, University

of Toronto; "A Communications Conglomerate" by S.G. Chapman, York County Board of
Education

2:00 p.m. - twelve seminars will be held, each co-chaired by one member of A.C.E. and
one member of O.C.T.E.; Hollis Reinhardt is chairman of the session on "Is the
Teaching of Writing a National Priority?"

6:30 p.m. - Banquet - dinner speaker will be W.O. Mitchell, Canadian writer, giving a
talk on "The Child and the Vanishing Point"

Sunday

11:00 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. - Association of Chairmen of English of Ontario - continued:
11:00 a.m. - Chairman - Brian Meeson, President of O.C.T.E.

Panel Discussion - with Moderator Don Rutledge, Director of Language Studies
Centre, Toronto

- there will be a book display by approximately 20 publishers

GENERAL

* .

*

*

Members 6f the York community are asked to note that the Leslie Frost Library, Glendon
campus, will be closed on Sunday, May 20, as well as Monday, May 21.

Copies of the 1973-74 Duplicating Price List were distributed to members of the York
community on Friday, May 11. Anyone who did not receive a copy is asked to contact the
Central Duplicating Department at 2285.

Bethune College is searching for a new Master to replace Professor G.D. Killam, who is
leaving to take the position of Chairman of the English Department at Acadia University.
Interested persons are asked to contact Professor Killam, Chairman of the Search
Committee, Bethune College.

- continued
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Stargazing in the Twin Astronomical Observatories, Petrie Science Building, is taking
place each Wednesday until mid-October. Cloudy or clear, the observatories will be
open for two hours beginning one-half hour after dusk. A special program has been
arranged for evenings when visibility is poor. There is no admission charge, and no
reserva.tions are necessary - all interested people are welcome to attend.

Participation by Faculty and Staff Members in Programs of Study Presented by the Centre
for Continuing Education:
1. General Terms of Reference: This policy applies to full-:-time faculty and salaried

members of the non-teaching staff effective July 1, 1969.
2. Policy Statement: Persons described in paragraph 1 above are encouraged to

participate in the Centre's programs and will be assisted financially by the
University in one of two ways -
(a) If an individual wishes to be assured of a position in a particular course, an
application for the specific course must be made in the manner and within the dates
stipulated by the Centre in its Calendar and/or brochures. The University will
reduce the fee amount by 50% though the individual is responsible for the payment
of any required fees other than the tuition fee.
(b) 'Stand By' - An individual may contact the Centre and ask for a 'stand by'
course reservation. If immediately prior to the start of a course vacancies remain,
the Centre may allocate such places on a first-come, first-served basis. In this
case, the fee cost will be waived though the individual is responsible for the
payment of any required fees other than the tuition fee.
(c) The Centre for Continuing Education reserves the right to limit the number of
persons from a Faculty, Division or Departme~t who may be admitted to any specific
course or conference.

For further information contact Mr. S.M. Tobin at local 2369.

The York University Staff Association's Communications Committee is attempting a new
means of distributing the V.U.S.A. Newsletter to support staff. Fifteen hundred copies
of the May edition were circulated by the Post Office to the small sub-stations, in the
same manner as the Daily Bulletin is distributed. Any member of York's support staff
who did not rec~ive the May Newsletter is asked ~o telephone Karen McKee at local 3589
(Room 247, Farquharson Building), and adjustments will be made for June t sedition.

* Central Square Stores - Victoria Day Holiday
Saturday Sunday Monday

Beauty Salon 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. closed closed
Barber closed " "
Margles " " "
Oasis 12:00 noon - 5:00 p.m. 12:00 noon - 5:00 p.m. "
Drugs.tore closed closed "
Car:d c:age " " "
T-D Bank " " "
Travel Centre " " "
Bookstore " " "
Coffee Shop. " " "

* Tennis Courts are available on a reservation basis only effective May 15, 1973. In
order to reserve a court, telephone 667-6449 - reservations can be made only one day in
advance. Reservation slips can be picked up in the Tait McKenzie Building at the
Reception Desk. Everyone wishing to use the courts must have an Athletic Membership.
Reservations can be made Monday through Friday from 10:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m. and on
Saturday and Sunday from 9: OOa. m. to 10: 00 p~m.

11:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
11:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.

* Submarine
new hours

Sandwiches are now available at the Pizza Pit located in Central Square.
are as follows:

Monday through Thursday
Friday

The

STAFF POSITIONS: the following vacancies are available to candidates from within the
Un~versity community; for further information call Personnel Services at local 2510:

Faculty of Graduate Studies - Assistant to the Chairman of the En£lish Program (~rade 5)

F~culty of Arts - Secretary to the Dean (grade 4)

Faculty of Administrative Studies - Secretary to the Dean (grade 4)

Office of the Vice-President (Fianacial Officer) - Secretary (grade 4)
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Tuesday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - main gym, Tait McKenzie Building

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - practice; for location call either Colin Campbell (667-2203) or
George Dunn (667-3767)

Wednesday

12:15 p.m. - Credit Union - Annual General Meeting of faculty and staff members; purpose is to
ratify the agreement for a merger with the University of Toronto Credit Union - Room 110,
Curtis Lecture Halls

9:00 p.m. - 11:00 p.m. - Stargazing - cloudy or clear, the observatories will be open - a
special program has been arranged for evenings when visibility is poor - Twin Astronomical
Observatories, Petrie Science Building

Thursday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - see Tuesday's listing at 12:15 p •. m.

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - see Tuesday's listing at 5:00 p.m.

Saturday

10:00 a.m. - Recreational Soccer - all interested persons - whether experienced or inexperienced
- are welcome to participate - field adjacent to the Tait McKenzie Building

COURSES, CONFERENCES, SEMINARS:

The Seoond Annual Symposium on Human Relations - "Freedom and Growth" - will be held
May 25 and 26. The Symposium is co-sponsored by the Centre for Counselling and Human
Relations (Toronto Y.M.C.A.) and the E.G.O. Program, York's Centre for Continuing
Education. Other participating organizations are the Mailitoba Centre for Human Relations
and Sir George Williams University of Montreal. The purpose of the Symposium is to give
many different kinds of people a chance to see, hear arid talk about current topics
related to personal growth. This Symposium can be a place to learn something whether
one is a professional \~ho has been engaged for many years in personal growth; or
whether one just wishes to learn of new developments in this field. This year the
Symposium will be held at the King Edward Sheraton Hotel in Toronto. For further
information, contact Tom Verny, E.G.O. Program Director, York, at 667-3276.

A week-long Human Relations Laboratory for people wanting to tmderstand more about
themselves and others is being offered by the Centre for Continuing Education. Under the
direction of psychotherapist Dr. Paul Vereshack, participants will learn to improve inter­
personal skills, become more open in their relationships, and more authentic in their
behaviour. The Lab will be held from May 27 to June 2 at the Terra Cotta Inn. It is
aimed at men and women in business, industry, government and other organizations which
serve the commtmity, and at individuals with no organizational training. For more
information call the Centre at 667-2526.

- The Canadian Society for Asian Studies will hold a conference on the York campus May 25
and 26. The one-htmdred participants will be staying in residence. *

The United Church will have its Toronto Conference from May 24 to May 27 at the York
campus. Three-htmdred of the four-htmdred participants will stay in the campus
residences. *

IBM of Canada is hosting a two-week conference at the York campus from May 26 to Jtme 2.
The two-htmdred participants will be staying in residence. *

(*For further information on these conferences, contact Mr. J. Moore, York University
Conference Manager, at 667-3098.)
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Thursday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - main gym, Tait McKenzie Building

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - practice; for location call either Colin Campbell (2203) or
George Dunn (3767)

Saturday

10:00 a.m. - Recreational Soccer - field adjacent to the Tait McKenzie Building

GENERAL

*

*

The Faculty of Fine Arts Office of the Dean, Student Programs, Department of Visual Arts,
are moving to the new Fine Arts Building (adjacent to Burton Auditorium) this week.
Telephone locals for the above will remain the same.

Results of the Canada Council's first Special M.A. Scholarships competition were
announced Tuesday, May 22. The 100 scholarship winners were chosen from among 602
candidates nominated by Canadian university faculty members. Worth $3,500 each, the
scholarships go to Canadian students of exceptional promise at the Honours B.A. level
for a year of graduate study in the humanities or social sciences. The winners from
York are as follows:

S.J. Arend, Political Science
W.K. Bond, Urban &Regional Studies
W.G. Michie, History

S.A. Beckmann, English Literature
J.R. Martin, Linguistics

*

*

A new service will be provided this summer for students seeking information about or
entering into a program of study at York. The Centre for Advising, Registration and
Enrolment (C.A.R.E.), to be located in Room 245, Vanier College, has been established
to bring together three hitherto separate services. It will involve the three
undergraduate Faculties of Arts, Fine Arts and Science. CARE will be staffed by a team
of 16 fUll-time faculty who will receive an orientation to familiarize them with faculty
regulations, course offerings available to students (including all college tutorials),
the college system (including procedures for entering residence), O.S.A.P. regulations,
scholarship regulations and admissions regulations. Three Academic Advisors are the
Coordinators of CARE: Terry Boyd, Vanier College; Russell Chace, Founders College; and
Elaine Newton, Calumet College. CARE will operate during the following hours: 9:00 a.m.
to 8:00 p.m. Monday to Thursday; and 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Friday.
CARE will provide two basic services:
a) General advising concerning York programs and faculties for prospective students

seeking information who have not yet decided on a university.
b) Detailed advising on specific programs OD study at York for students who have confirmed

that they will register at York. This detailed advising will involve working out a
'conflict free' timetable within the regulations of the first year program for the

.student, and enroling the student in his course selection (including college tutorials)
at the time of the advising session.

CARE is prepared to do general advising for students requesting advanced standing and
special students; and will handle enrolment of such students in first and second year
courses. In addition, CARE Advisors will be prepared to interview special and problem
admissions and make recommendatlions concerning those to the Admissions Committee.
The Centre for Advising, Registration and Enrolment will begin operation on May 28 and
will continue until September 14. After September 14, the Offices of Student Programs ­
will handle late registrations.

The Bookstore is actively engaged in preparing the ceremonial robes inventory for the
Convocations which connnence Saturday, June 2. If any office or individual is hording
gowns, hoods or caps from the robe storage stocks, please return them to Mrs. Joyce
Noell or Mr. P. Brunner at the Bookstore, Central Square, the Ross Building or telephone
local 3811.

- continued
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The York University Staff Association will be holding a general meeting on May 30 from
12:00 noon to 2:00 p.m. in Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls. Candidates for the one vacant
position on the Negotiating Committee, nominated by the Nominating Committee, are:

Freda Johnson (McLaughlin College)
Olive Lambert (Winters College)

Two candiates nominated by the general membership are:
Sue Bellan (Atkinson College)
Alex Fiteni (Accounting)

To fill one vacancy on the Nominating Committee, the Nominating Committee has found
Maureen Brackley - she will be acclaimed to office at the general meeting. The
Negotiating Committee has prepared a report on its Salary Negotiations and reports from
all Standing and Interim Committees of Y.U.S.A. will also be presented. Members are
invited to vote either at the meeting or by proxy.

Lifeguards - with Bronze - are required at Glendon College for the months of July and
August. For further information contact Anne O'Byrne, Assistant Director, Department of
Athletics at 487-6151.

Bethune College is searching for a new Master to replace Professor G.D. Killam, who is
leaving to take the position of Chairman of the English Department at Acadia University.
Interested persons should contact Professor Killam, Chairman of the Search Committee,
Bethune College.

SEARCH COMMITTEE FOR A NEW PRESIDENT - Is there someone you, as a member of the York
community, would like to nominate for President of York? Under the procedures for the
search for a new President approved by the Senate and the Board of Governors, "the Search
Committee shall solicit and receive from the University community suggestions as to
candidates for the office of President". Please send suggestions to:

Search Committee
clo Secretary of the University
Room S945, the Ross Building
York Campus

The Department of Physical Plant has revised the operating schedule of building
ventilation equipment in keeping with summer hours, and the reduced use of academic and
dining facilities. The community is urged to make all arrangements for the use of
academic space through the Classroom Allocation Officer, Department of University
Facilities, and for use of dining facilities through the Conference Manager, Ancillary
Services. By following this procedure, the Department of Physical Plant is routinely
notified of the need to alter equipment operating schedules to suit the special use of
these facilities. In this way, satisfactory service will be provided while plant
operating costs are maintained at a minimum.
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aRK ACTIVITIES Monday May 28 - Sunday June 3, 1973 EMERGENCY SERVICES CENTRE - 3333

Monday

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - practice; for location call Colin Campbell (667-2203) or George
Dunn (667-3767)

Tuesday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - main gym, Tait McKenzie Building

2: 00 p.m. - Computer Service's Seminar - "Job Control Language for Tape and Disk Files" - for
further information call Mrs. R. Cheung at 667-2318

Wednesday

12:00 noon - 2:00 p.m. - York University Staff Association - general meeting and election
for-vancancy on Negotiating Committee - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

2: 00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "APL EZ File System" - for further information call
Mrs. R. Cheung at 667-2318

9:05 p.m. - 11:05 p.m. - Stargazing - cloudy. or clear, the observatories will be open; a
special program has been arranged for evenings when visibility is poor - Twin Astronomical
Observatories, Petrie Science Building

Thursday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m.- Beginners Tennis Lessons - main gym, Tait McKenzie Building

2:00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "APL File 1/0 System" - for further information call
Mrs. R. Cheung at 667-2318

5:00 p.m. - Cricket Club - see Monday's listing at 5:00 p.m.

Saturday

10:00 a.m. - Recreational Soccer - everyone, whether experienced or inexperienced, welcome to
participate - field adjacent to the Tait McKenzie Building

10:30 a.m. - ATKINSON COLLEGE CONVOCATION - Colonel C.P. Stacey, O.B.E., C.D., will receive the
honorary Doctor of Laws degree. Colonel Stacey, eminent historian, is a distinguished
scholar in the field of military affairs, particularly Canadian military history.
Professor of History at the University of Toronto since 1960, Colonel Stacey was named
'University Professor' at that University in January of this year - he is the fifth
person to receive that title. Colonel Stacey received a Governor-General's Award for
The Canadian Army 1939-45, An Official Histo~ Summary (1948). In 1972, for his book,
Arms, Men and Governments (1970), he was awa~ed the Albert P. Corey Prize in Canadian
Relations jointly by the Canadian and American Historical Associations. Colonel Stacey
will deliver the convocation address. Convocation ceremonies will take place on the lawn
adjacent to College Complex #1, or in case of inclement weather, the ceremonies will
be held in the Tait McKenzie Buildin~.

2:30 p.m. - GLENDON COLLEGE CONVOCATION - Mr. Pierre Juneau will receive the honorary Doctor
of Laws degree. Mr. Juneau, Chairman of the Canadian Radio-Television Commission since
1968, has· played a major role in stimulating the creative development of the Canadian
radio and television system. Active in a number of educational, religious, social and
cultural organizations, such as the Canadian Association for Adult Education and ­
L'institut canadien des affaires publiques. Mr. Juneau was also a member of the Task
Force established by the Cabinet to recommend policy on space satellites. Mr. Juneau
will deliver the convocation address. Convocation ceremonies will take place on the
Glendon campus.
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Tuesday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Beginners Tennis Lessons - main gym, Tait McKenzie Building

2: 00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "Job Control Language for Tape and Disk Files" - for
further information call Mrs. R. Cheung at local 2318

Wednesday

12:00 noon - 2:00 p.m. - York University Staff Association - general meeting for members and
non-members to hear the Negotiating Committee's Report on its salary negotiations; an
election will be held to fill the vacancy on the Negotiating Committee (note that a
membership card is necessary to vote) - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

2:00 p.m. - Computer Services Seminar - "APL EZ File System" - for further information call
Mrs. R. Cheung at local 2318

9:05 p.m. - 11:05 p.m. - Stargazing - cloudy or clear, the observatories will be open; a
special program has been arranged for evenings when visibility is poor - Twin Astronomical
Observatories, Petrie Science Building

GENERAL

* Students, coaches and teachers from all over North America will participate in eleven
sports seminars offered this summer by York's Department of Physical Education and
Athletics. This year's summer program has been expanded to include seminars on athletic
injuries, badminton, basketball, rugger, swimming and table tennis, as well as the usual
seminars on gymnastics, hockey, modern gymnastics, volley ball and dance. These seminars
are also open to any member of the York community - for further information and brochures
call the sports seminar office at local 3529.

* Y.M.C.A. Day Camp - Once again this summer, the North York Y.M.C.A. will be operating
Claireville Day Camp to serve children of members of the York community. A bus will
stop at the foot of the Ross Building Ramp for pick-up. For further information and
brochures, contact the Department of Information and Publications at local 3441.

* Submarine sandwiches (made and sold by York students) are available from 11:00 a.m. to
7:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday and from 11:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Friday, at the Pizza
Pit, Central Square, the Ross Building.

* The Fall 1973 Calendar of Academic Operations is being distributed with today's Bulletin.
For additional copies of the Calendar, please telephone Mrs. Heather Lawson at local 3755.

* The Faculty of Fine Arts - Office of the Dean, Student Programs, Department of Visual
Arts and the Department of Dance - have moved to the new Fine Arts Building (adjacent
to Burton Auditorium). Telephone locals for the above will remain the same.

Conference Listing for York University - May 26 to June 3 -
- May 26 - June 8 - IBM of Canada Limited; 200 participants will stay in the York campus

residence
- May 28 - June 1 - National Conference on Religion in Public Education (Ecumenical

Institute of Canada) - 300 participants will stay in York campus residence
- May 31 - June 2 - Canadian Survival Institute; 100 participants will stay in Glendon

campus residence
- June 1 - June 3 - R.C.A.F. (WD) Reunion, 1973; 1000 participants will stay in York

campus residence

Faculty of Arts
Osgoode Hall Law School

*

STAFF POSITIONS: the following vacancies are available to candidates from within the-University
community; for further information please call Personnel Services at local 2510 -

Computer Services Secretary (grade 4)
Secretary (grade 3)
Course Secretary, Humanities (grade 4)
Secretary - Bilingual (grade 3)


